History of North Carolina Libraries and Librarianship. A Bibliography

Part II

- Compiled by Wiley J. Williams

The first installment of this four-part bibliography, including general historical works about North Carolina public libraries, and histories of libraries from (alphabetically) Alamance through Guilford counties, was published in the Spring 2004 issue of *North Carolina Libraries*. Part two contains histories of public libraries from Halifax through Yadkin Counties, part three will include references to general works on North Carolina library history and histories of special libraries in the state, and part four will describe materials on college and university libraries and library associations. Many of the works about individual libraries may not be considered traditional library history, however, an effort has been made to include all works that may be of use to librarians and researchers who are studying specific institutions.

Halifax County

Pierce, Mrs. S.B. "Weldon Public Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 5 (Sept. 1924): 236(a).

Harnett County

McCann, Jane. "The Harnett County Library." In *The Heritage of Harnett County, North Carolina*, ed. Mary Alice Hasty and Heritage of Harnett Book Committee, 1, 53-58. Charlotte: Heritage of Harnett Book Committee and Delmar Printing, 1993.

Haywood County

- Bowles, Grace S. "A History of the Waynesville Library." North Carolina Library Bulletin 4 (Mar. 1920): 75-77.
- Gudger, E.W. "The Waynesville Public Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 5 (June 1922): 59-60.
- Oliver, Duane, and Katherine Armitage. "Haywood County Public Library." In *Haywood County Heritage, North Carolina*, ed. Haywood County Heritage Book Committee and Haywood County Genealogical Society, 1, 52. Waynesville: Haywood Co. Genealogical Society in cooperation with Walsworth Pub. Co., 1994.
- Thrasher, Jerry A., Ruth F. Presnell, and Barbara T. Halton. *Haywood County Public Library: An Analysis of Its Community, Resources, Services, and Plans for Development.* Waynesville: Haywood Co. Public Library, 1977. 122 pp.

Henderson County

"Henderson County Public Library." In The Heritage of Henderson County, North

Carolina, ed. George Alexander Jones and Henderson County Genealogical and Historical Society, 1, 19. Winston-Salem: Henderson Co. Genealogical and Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1985.

- Kessler, Diane T. "A History of the Hendersonville Public Library from 1914 to 1957 and the Henderson County Public Library from 1957 to 1971." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1976. 36 pp.
- Pike, Walter, and Mary K. Seagle. "Henderson County Public Library, Hendersonville, N.C." *North Carolina Libraries* 21 (Winter 1963): 56-57.

Hyde County

- "George Memorial Library." In *Hyde County History : A Hyde County Bicentennial Project*, ed. Hyde County Bicentennial Committee, 39. s.l.: Hyde Co. Historical Society, 1976.
- Simmons, Mary N. "A Survey of Library Service in the Beaufort-Hyde-Martin Region with Special Emphasis on Hyde County." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1959. 74 pp.

Iredell County

- Galvin, Hoyt R. A Program for Public Library Building Expansion for Statesville and Iredell County, Statesville, North Carolina. Charlotte: Public Library Consultants, 1964. 27 pp.
- Keever, Homer M., and Iredell County American Revolution Bicentennial Commission. "Libraries." In *Iredell, Piedmont County*, 454-456. Statesville: Iredell Co. Bicentennial Commission and Brady Printing, 1976.

Jackson County

"Jackson County Public Library History." In *Jackson County Heritage, North Carolina*, ed. Jackson County Genealogical Society, 1, 19. Waynesville: Jackson Co. Genealogical Society and Walsworth Pub. Co., 1992.

Johnston County

- Batten, Sara Storey. "History of the Johnston County Public Library System, 1941-1959." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1960. 88 pp.
- Bishop, Evelyn J. "A Dream Come True (or Was It a Nightmare?)." *North Carolina Libraries* 13 (Jan. 1955): 53-55, 67.
- Gudac, Mary Ann. "The Movie-Go-Round: A Description and Evaluation of a Federally Funded Public Library Project." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1977. 58 pp.
- Lassiter, Mrs. Thomas J. "The Smithfield Public Library." North Carolina Libraries 4 (Dec. 1945): 1-3.

Lenoir County

Lenoir County Historical Association. "Lenoir County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Lenoir County*, 54-56. Winston-Salem: Lenoir Co. Historical Association in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1981.

Lincoln County

- Cherry, Thomas Kevin B. "Honoring a Friendship: The Blake-Stoudemire African American Collection, Lincolnton's Jonas Branch Library." *North Carolina Libraries* 57 (Fall 1999): 122.
- "Lincoln County Memorial Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 6 (June 1925): 55-56.

Macon County

- Modlin, Cynthia. "The Macon County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Macon County, North Carolina*, ed. Jessie Sutton, Walter L. Hall, Barbara A. McRae, Roberta S. Hall, and Macon County Historical Society, 1, 60-61. Winston Salem: Macon Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1987.
- Patton, Helen. *The Macon County Public Library: A History, 1890-1999.* Franklin: House on the Hill, 1999. 84 pp.
- Shaffner, Randolph P. "The Hudson Library." In *The Heritage of Macon County, North Carolina*, ed. Jessie Sutton, Walter L. Hall, Barbara A. McRae, Roberta S. Hall and Macon County Historical Society, 2, 51-53. Winston Salem: Macon Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1987.
- Shaffner, Randolph P. *Good Reading Material, Mostly Bound & New: The Hudson Library, 1884-1994.* Highlands: Hudson Library, 1994. 256 pp.
- Wallace, Karen, and Loretta Holland. "Macon County Public Library." In *The Heri-tage of Macon County, North Carolina*, ed. Jessie Sutton, Walter L. Hall, Barbara A. McRae, Roberta S. Hall and Macon County Historical Society, 2, 67.
 Winston Salem: Macon Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1987.

Madison County

Cheek, Pauline B. "We Had Done Wonderfully Well . . . Considering: Madison County's Odyssey from Bookmobile to Public Library." *North Carolina Libraries* 34 (Fall 1976): 42-49.

Martin County

Cooke, Iris N. "Martin Memorial Library." In *Martin County Heritage*, ed. Shelby Jean Nelson Hughes and Martin County Historical Society, 54-55. Williamston: Martin Co. Historical Society, 1980.

McDowell County

- Fossett, Mildred B. "Library Facilities in McDowell County." In *History of McDowell County*, 160-165. Marion: McDowell Co. American Revolution Bicentennial Commission Heritage Committee, 1976.
- Newell, Alice. "McDowell County Public Library." In *McDowell County Heritage, North Carolina*, ed. Joanne S. Johnston, McDowell County Heritage Book Committee, and McDowell County Sesquicentennial Committee , 100-101. Waynesville: McDowell Co. Heritage Book Committee in cooperation with McDowell Co. Sesquicentennial Committee, 1992.

Mecklenburg County

- Evangelista, Ernesto M. "A Case Study in Promoting Public Library Services: The International Business Library of the Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County." Master's Paper, School of Information and Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1994. 32 pp.
- Flournoy, Martha Watkins. A Short History of the Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County, Charlotte, N.C. Charlotte: The Library, 1952. 23 pp.
- Hodges, Sam. "Beating Drum Library: New Charlotte-Mecklenburg Head Quickly Making Case for More Money." *Charlotte Observer*, Apr. 18, 2004.
- Hoover, Anne R. "History of the Carnegie Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County, North Carolina, 1903-1920." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1968. 86 pp.

Jasspon, Mrs. William H. "Charlotte's Public Library." North Carolina Library Bulletin

3 (Mar. - June 1916): 20-21.

- Lands, Rosemary Joyce. "Developing Meaningful Library Service for Preschool and Elementary School Children in the Inner City." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1975. 23 pp.
- Patterson, Irania Macias. "Charlotte Public Library Speaks Espanol: Approaching the Hispanic Community through Storytelling." *North Carolina Libraries* 56 (Winter 1998): 145-47.
- Pierce, Annie. "How One City School Uses the Public Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 4 (Dec. 1919): 48-53.
- Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County. An Annual Report after Thirty Years for the Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County. Charlotte: The Library, 1970.
- Shore, Mrs. W.T. "The Extension of the Public Library in Charlotte and Mecklenburg County." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 6 (June 1927): 239-42.

Montgomery County

- Currie, Connie. "The John C. Currie Library." In *The Heritage of Montgomery County, North Carolina*, ed. Winnie Ingram Richter, Rosemary King Huntley, and Montgomery County Historical Society. Heritage Book Committee, 2, 42.
 Winston-Salem: Montgomery Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1981.
- Gwalters, Carol. "Montgomery County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Montgomery County, North Carolina*, ed. Winnie Ingram Richter, Rosemary King Huntley, and Montgomery County Historical Society. Heritage Book Committee. Winston-Salem: Montgomery Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1981.
- Haywood, Frances. "The Ancestral Haywood House 1780-1981 ... Extensive Library." In *The Heritage of Montgomery County, North Carolina*, ed. Winnie Ingram Richter, Rosemary King Huntley, and Montgomery County Historical Society. Heritage Book Committee, 1, 56-58. Winston-Salem: Montgomery Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1981.

Moore County

- Gilkeson, Florence. "Ghosts of Book Lovers Haunt Niagara Library." *The Pilot* (Southern Pines, N.C.), Oct. 11, 2000.
- Jones, Esther R. "Page Memorial Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 2 (June 1913): 26-27.
- Tyson, Mrs. L. P. "The Carthage Public Library." North Carolina Library Bulletin 6 (June 1925): 57.
- Wood, Cheryl Jean. "The History of the Southern Pines, North Carolina, Library, 1921-1965." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1979. 65 pp.

New Hanover County

- Gottovi, Karen Eckberg. "A User Survey of the Wilmington, N.C. Public Library System." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1972. 66 pp.
- Lee, Lawrence. "New Hanover Public Library." In *New Hanover County: A Brief History*, 104-105. Raleigh: Div. of Archives and History, Dept. of Cultural Resources, 1977.
- Martin, E.S. "The Wilmington Public Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 1 (June Aug. 1910): 30-31.

- Shaw, Heman S. "What the Public Library Means to Wilmington." North Carolina Library Bulletin 3 (Mar. June 1916): 22-24.
- Tetterton, Beverly. "New Hanover Celebrates Its 75th Birthday." North Carolina Libraries 40 (Spring 1982): 67-68.

Nash County

Yoder, Lois. "A Library is Born: The Founding of the Thomas Hackney Braswell Memorial Library." Master's Thesis, Department of Librarianship, Educational Technology, and Distance Instruction, East Carolina University, 1989. 37 pp.

Northampton County

- Midyette, Frances S. "Northampton Memorial Library." *North Carolina Libraries* 28 (Spring 1970): 66-67, 71-74.
- Price, Floyd Whitney, Jr. "A History of the Northampton Memorial Library, Northampton County, N.C., 1934-1966." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1981. 108 pp.
- Stephenson, Gilbert T. "Our County Library." In *Footprints in Northampton, 1741-1776-1976*, 83. Rich Square, 1976.

Orange County

- Auld, Hampton Marshall. "An Evaluation of Reference Services in the Chapel Hill Public Library." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1979. 66 pp.
- Bahnsen, J.C. "Chapel Hill's Public Library." *Southeastern Librarian* 13 (Summer 1963): 97-100.
- Donaldson, Jennifer Ann. "A User Survey of the Carrboro Public Library." Master's Paper, School of Information and Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1996. 72 pp.
- Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library. *Be Sure to Vote Yes July 6 for Town Bonds of Not More Than \$150,000 for a Chapel Hill Public Library.* Chapel Hill: Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library, 1965. 4 pp.
- Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library. *Chapel Hill: Public Library Twentieth Anniversary Celebration, Sunday, December 10, 1978.* Chapel Hill: Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library, 1978.
- Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library. *Bond Referendum for Library Expansion*. Chapel Hill: Friends of the Chapel Hill Public Library, 2003. 2 pp.
- "Hillsboro Library Association." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 1 (Mar. May 1910): 7-8.
- Robinson, Neva K. "The Carrboro Public Library: A Dream of the Community, a Reality Because of the Friends." Master's Paper, School of Information and Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1995. 54 pp.

Pasquotank County

- "Pasquotank-Camden Library." In *Museum of the Albemarle Presents an Historical Tour of Pasquotank County*, 22. Elizabeth City: Museum of the Albemarle, 1976.
- Speller, Benjamin F. "The Development of the Pasquotank-Camden Library." Master's Thesis, Library School, University of Indiana, 1965.

Pitt County

- Carr, Mrs. R.L. "Sheppard Memorial Library." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 8 (Dec. 1930): 8-9.
- Copeland, Elizabeth H. "Sheppard Memorial Library." In *Chronicles of Pitt County, North Carolina, 1982*, ed. Pitt County Historical Society, 32-33. Winston-

Salem: Pitt Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1982.

- "New Library Buildings." North Carolina Libraries 12 (Apr. 1954): 73.
- Stines, Joe R. *Going It Together: The Library and the Community*. Greenville: Sheppard Memorial Library, 1977. 17 pp.

Polk County

- Bennett, D. William, and Polk County Historical Association. "The County Library." In Polk County, North Carolina, History, 22. Tryon: Polk Co.Historical Association, 1983.
- Galloway, Susan Hull. "Children's Library Services in Polk County North Carolina." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1974. 56 pp.
- Perry, Karen McEntyre. "State and Local Roles in the Founding of a Public Library in North Carolina: How the Public Library Came to Polk County in 1959 and 1960." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1976. 35 pp.

Randolph County

- Brenner, Nancy Faye. "Public Library Services to Older Adults in Randolph County, North Carolina." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1977. 125 pp.
- Fox, Charlesanna. "Building Libraries in Randolph County." *North Carolina Libraries* 25 (Spring 1967): 43-45.
- Haithcock, Marsha Farlow. "Randolph Room Randolph County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Randolph County, North Carolina*, ed. Cheryl Lynn Martin and Randolph County Heritage Book Committee, 29-30. Asheboro: Randolph Co. Heritage Book Committee, 1993.
- Memory, Marjorie W. "A History of the Randolph Public Library, 1935-1967." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1968. 97 pp.

Richmond County

- Huneycutt, James E., and Ida C. Huneycutt. "The Rockingham-Richmond County Library." In *History of Richmond County*, 384. Rockingham, 1976.
- Rockingham-Richmond County Library. A Richmond County Analysis and Rockingham-Richmond County Library: A Study of a City-County Public Library Affiliated with the Sandhill Regional Library System since 1962. Rockingham: Sandhill Regional Library System, 1977. 132 pp.

Rockingham County

- Davis, Martha Harris. "The Rockingham County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Rockingham County, North Carolina*, ed. Charles Dyson Rodenbough and Rockingham County Historical Society, 80-82. Winston-Salem: Rockingham Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1983.
- Murphy, Sunshine B. "The History of the Rockingham County Library, 1930-1955." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1956. 123 pp.

Rowan County

Aldrich, Willie Lee B. "The History of Public Library Service for Negroes in Salisbury, North Carolina, 1937-1963." Master's Thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1964. 72 pp.

- Johnson, Lucille Miller. "Library's Roots Reach Deep in Local History." In *Hometown Heritage*, ed. Lucile Miller Johnson and Colonel Robert Rowan Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution, vol. 2: 149-51. Fayetteville: Col. Robert Rowan Chapter National Society DAR, 1978.
- Moore, Mrs. James. "Public Library at Salisbury." *North Carolina Libraries Bulletin* 1 (June 1911): 75.
- Morris, Mrs. Claude S. "The Rowan Public Library." *North Carolina Libraries* 4 (May 1945): 6-7.
- Petrucelli, Kathy Sanford, June Watson, and John Burgess Fisher, . "The McCubbins Collection, Edith M. Clark History Room, Rowan Public Library." In *The Heritage of Rowan County, North Carolina*, ed. Genealogical Society of Rowan County 69, 121. Salisbury: Genealogical Society of Rowan Co., 1991.
 - _____. "Rowan Public Library." In *The Heritage of Rowan County, North Carolina*, ed. Genealogical Society of Rowan County, 57-58. Salisbury: Genealogical Society of Rowan Co., 1991.
- _____. "The Negro Public Library, Salisbury." In *The Heritage of Rowan County, North Carolina*, ed. Genealogical Society of Rowan County, 50. Salisbury: Genealogical Society of Rowan Co. 1991.
 - . "Edith M. Clark Room Research Sources." In *The Heritage of Rowan County, North Carolina*, ed. Genealogical Society of Rowan County, ix. Salisbury: Genealogical Society of Rowan Co., 1991.
- Scott, Dixie Gene. "The History of the Rowan Public Library, 1911-1974." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1976. 64 pp.

Rutherford County

- Benson, Louisa Justice. "A History of the Norris Public Library of Rutherfordton, North Carolina." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1976. 64 pp.
- Costner, Mary Sandra. "Forest City Library." In *The Heritage of Rutherford County, North Carolina*, ed. William B. Bynum and Genealogical Society of Old Tryon County, 69. Winston-Salem: Genealogical Society of Old Tryon Co. in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.
- Griffin, Clarence W. "Forest City Public Library" and "Rutherford County Library." In *Essays on North Carolina History*, 163-64, 218-22. Forest City: *The Forest City Courier*, 1951.
- Harrill, Maxine A. "Spindale Public Library." In *The Heritage of Rutherford County, North Carolina*, ed. William B. Bynum and Genealogical Society of Old Tryon County, 76-77. Winston-Salem: Genealogical Society of Old Tryon Co. in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.
- Reger, Ruth. "The Norris Public Library." In *The Heritage of Rutherford County, North Carolina*, ed. William B. Bynum and Genealogical Society of Old Tryon County, 70. Winston-Salem: Genealogical Society of Old Tryon Co. in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.
- Schata, Martha. "The Rutherford County Library." In *Heritage of Rutherford County, North Carolina*, ed. William B. Bynum and Genealogical Society of Old Tryon County, 73. Winston-Salem: Genealogical Society of Old Tryon Co. in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.

Sampson County

Bizzell, Oscar M. "Clinton Library Association." In *Heritage of Sampson County, North Carolina*, ed. Oscar M. Bizzell and Sampson County Historical Society, 270.

Winston-Salem: Sampson Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1983.

- Weaver, Tom. "Sampson-Clinton New Library Opened in December 1982." In Heritage of Sampson County, North Carolina, ed. Oscar M. Bizzell and Sampson County Historical Society, 270. Winston-Salem: Sampson Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1983.
- Weeks, Naomi Warren. "Acceptance of the New Bryan Memorial Library at Newton Grove." In *Heritage of Sampson County , North Carolina*, ed. Oscar M. Bizzell and Sampson County Historical Society, 269. Winston-Salem: Sampson Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1983.

Stanly County

- Darden, Sue E. *Key to Progress: An Analysis of the Albemarle-Stanly County Public Library and Its Community.* Albemarle: Albemarle-Stanly Co. Public Library, 1977. 190 pp.
- Johnson, Marion H. "Bookmobile Services in Stanly County." North Carolina Libraries 10 (Apr. 1952): 31-32.
- Sharpe, Ivey Lawrence, and Edgar Fletcher Pepper. "Albemarle-Stanly County Library." In Stanly County, USA : The Story of an Area and an Era, 1841-1991, 283-85. Greensboro: Media Press, 1990.

Swain County

"Libraries." In Bryson City, N.C. Centennial, ed. Virginia M. Bridges, Bryson City Centennial Committee and Swain County Genealogical and Historical Society, 43. Bryson City: Swain Co. Genealogical and Historical Society, 1989.

Transylvania County

Transylvania County Report: The Community and the Library. Brevard: Transylvania Co. Library, 1978. 70 pp.

Tyrrell County

- Davis, David Earl. "Tyrrell County Public Library." In *History of Tyrrell County*, 74. Norfolk, VA: Printed offset by J. Christopher Printing, 1963.
- Scoggin, Rebecca B. "The Development of Public Library Services in Chowan, Tyrrell, and Washington Counties." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1967. 69 pp.

Union County

- Alexander, Ollie. "An Interesting Attempt to Establish a County Library for Union County." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 7 (Mar. 1930): 232-34.
- McDaniel, Jane L. "The Union County Library Story." North Carolina Libraries 25 (Spring 1967): 48-50.
- Union County Public Library. A Look at Union County and Its Library System: An Analysis of the Community and the Union County Public Library System. Monroe: Union Co. Public Library, 1977. 159 pp.

Vance County

- Bost, Mrs. W.T. "H. Leslie Perry Memorial Library." North Carolina Library Bulletin 5 (Sept. 1924): 230-32.
- "H. Leslie Perry Memorial Library." In *The Heritage of Vance County, North Carolina*, ed. George T. Blackburn and Vance County Historical Society, 93. Winston-Salem: Vance Co. Historical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.

"Vanceboro-Craven County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Craven County, North Carolina*, ed. Barbara M. Howard Thorne and Eastern North Carolina Genealogical Society, 52. Winston-Salem: Eastern North Carolina Genealogical Society in cooperation with History Div. of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.

Wake County

- Atkinson, Mrs. J.S. "The Children's Department of the Olivia Raney Library." North Carolina Library Bulletin 5 (Sept. 1923): 143-44.
- Battle, R.H. "The Olivia Raney Library of Raleigh, N.C." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 1 (June – Aug. 1910): 27, 30.
- Browning, George S. "The Services of the Richard B. Harrison Public Library, Raleigh, North Carolina." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1962. 68 pp.
- Galvin, Hoyt R. A Program for Public Library Building Facilities for Raleigh & Wake County, North Carolina. Charlotte: Public Library Consultants, 1965. 17 pp.
- Hinton, Mary H. "The Influence of One Library: The Olivia Raney Library, Raleigh." *North Carolina Library Bulletin* 3 (Sept. 1916): 36-37.
- Hunter, Carolyn P. "A History of the Olivia Raney Library, 1899-1959." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1964. 84 pp.
- "In View Of ... The Olivia Raney Local History Library." *North Carolina Libraries* 58 (Spring/Summer 2000): 38.
- Dicks, Roy C. *Wake County Public Libraries: A Souvenir Centennial History: 1901-2001.* Raleigh: Wake County Public Libraries, 2001. 60 pp.
- Finnelly, Cynthia W. "Adult User Reading Interests and Materials Preferences in a Branch Public Library." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1982. 55 pp.
- Givens, Merilyn. "A Comparison of Collection Development Philosophies of Two North Carolina Libraries: The Effects on Quality and Use." Master's Paper, School of Information and Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1991. 33 pp.
- Munn, Robert Russell, and Geraldine LeMay. *Library Service for Raleigh and Wake County, North Carolina.* Chicago: American Library Association, 1960. 48 pp.

Washington County

- Scoggin, Rebecca B. "The Development of Public Library Services in Chowan, Tyrrell, and Washington Counties." Master's Thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1967. 68 pp.
- Spruill, Louise. "Thursday Afternoon Literary Club and Washington County Library." In Washington County, NC : A Tapestry, ed. Washington County Board of Commissioners, Betsy Burgess Lucas Modlin, Frances Bickel Jones, Shirleyan Beacham Phelps, and Washington County Bicentennial Publications Committee, 522-24. Plymouth: Washington Co. Board of Commissioners, 1998.
 - _____. "Washington County Librarians." In *Washington County, North Carolina: A Tapestry*, ed. Washington County Board of Commissioners, Betsy Burgess Lucas Modlin, Frances Bickel Jones, Shirleyan Beacham Phelps, and Washington County Bicentennial Publications Committee, 524-25. Plymouth: Washington Co. Board of Commissioners, 1998.

Watauga County

Knerr, Valerie Catherine Hiatt. Information for Planning Library Services: A Survey of Ashe, Watauga, and Wilkes Counties. North Wilkesboro: Appalachian Regional

Library, 1978. 49 pp.

Towers, Jean W. "Watauga County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Watauga County, North Carolina*, ed. Sanna Ross Gaffney and Heritage of Watauga County Book Committee, 1, 17-18. Winston-Salem: Heritage of Watauga Co. Book Committee in cooperation with History Division of Hunter Pub. Co., 1984.

Wayne County

"Wayne County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Wayne County, North Carolina*, ed. Mary Daniels Johnstone, Wayne County Historical Association and Old Dobbs County Genealogical Society, 113-114. Goldsboro: Wayne Co. Historical Association and Old Dobbs Co. Genealogical Society, 1982.

Wilkes County

- Knerr, Valerie Catherine Hiatt. Information for Planning Library Services: A Survey of Ashe, Watauga, and Wilkes Counties. North Wilkesboro: Appalachian Regional Library, 1978. 49 pp.
- Wright, C.C. "Rural Libraries in Wilkes County." North Carolina Library Bulletin 2 (Sept. 1913): 37-38.

Wilson County

- Anderson, Doretta Davis. "A History of Public Library Service to Blacks in Wilson, North Carolina." Master's Paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, 1976. 95 pp.
- *The Growth of a Library: Wilson County Public Library.* Wilson: Wilson Co. Public Library, 1964.
- Valentine, Patrick. "The Struggle to Establish Public Library Service in Wilson, North Carolina, 1900-1940." *Libraries & Culture* 28 (Summer 1993): 284-306.
- Valentine, Patrick, and Marshall Daniel. *The Wilson County Public Library: A History*. Wilson: Wilson Co. Public Library, 1990. 15 pp.
- Wilson County Public Library and Mary Lou Rakow. Community Analysis and Library Evaluation, Wilson County, North Carolina. Wilson: Wilson Co. Public Library, 1977. 78 pp.

Yadkin County

Sells, Malinda. "Yadkin County Public Library." In *The Heritage of Yadkin County*, ed. Frances Harding Casstevens and Yadkin County Historical Society, 59-60. Yadkinville: Yadkin Co. Historical Society, 1981.

ABOUT THE AUTHORS __

Nina Exner

Position: Evening Reference Librarian, North Carolina A&T State University Education: B.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.L.S., North Carolina Central University

Christina L. Hennessey

Position: Systems Librarian, Loyola Marymount University, Los Angeles, CA Education: B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; M.L.S., University of California, Los Angeles

David Hursh

Position: Head Music Librarian, East Carolina University Education: B.M., Houghton College; M.M., Converse College; M.S.L.S., Florida State University.

Wiley J. Williams

Position: Professor Emeritus of Library Science, George Peabody College for Teachers (now part of Vanderbilt University), and Professor Emeritus of Library Science, Kent State University

Education: B.S., University of North Carolina, M.L.S., George Peabody College for Teachers, M.P.A. (Master's of Public Administration), University of Michigan, Ph.D., University of Michigan.